			VOTE							
			Treasurer	President	Trustee	Secretary	Trustee	Vice President		
	Agenda Item	Motion/Discussion	Beauvais	Collins	Fortuna	Lenaway	Meloeny	Miller		
ı	Call to Order	Meeting called to order at 7:05 P.M. Members Present: Beauvais, Collins, Lenaway, Meloeny, Miller Members Absent: Fortuna Staff Present: Valyi-Hax, Schultz								
II	Pledge of Allegiance									
	Introductions	None								
IV	Approval of the Agenda	Beauvais moved and Miller supported motion to approve the agenda of the regular board meeting of April 11, 2012 with the following change: Move XII, Public Participation, to Item (2.) under X, Old Business. MOTION CARRIED	Motion	Aye	Absent	Aye	Aye	Support		
V	Approval of the Minutes	Meloeny moved and Lenaway supported motion to approve the minutes of the March 7, 2012 board meeting. MOTION CARRIED	Aye	Aye	Absent	Support	Motion	Ауө		
VI	Financial Issues and Reports 1. Report By The Director And Business Manager Concerning Library Finances	The accounting software implementation continues. Historical bank reconciliations, with the exception of the payroll account, are completed. The payroll bank reconciliations are being completed in conjunction with the entering of historical payrolls. Financial statements (Balance Sheet and Income Statement) from the software will not be able to be produced until all months have been reconciled and closed out. In the interim, current financial information will be combined with the final data provided by Bruce Township to provide an Income Statement that can be analyzed compared to budget. As of the end of March, the director has closed out the Fifth Third bank account, as well as the Huntington Bank Payroll account. With the tracking available in the new software system, as well as bringing the payroll in-house, these accounts were no longer needed. The library now has one bank account (Huntington Bank - for deposits, checking and payroll) and one investment account (UBS). This is a much more manageable and efficient structure for the library's funds. As of the end of March, 75% of the fiscal year has past; however, expenditures are at approximately 62% of budget. Upon review by the director and business manager, a future budget amendment based on more up to date information will better align the percentage used with the percentage expected. Revenues have surpassed the expected percentage at 91.3%. This is a direct reflection of property tax collection, which is at 92% of budget. Areas that vary significantly from the 75% have explanations included on the analysis. All of the variances related to the timing of income received or expenses paid versus a change in expected income or planned spending or an anticipated change in the budget due to more accurate information.								

Anril	11	2012	

		·		VOTE			•	
			Treasurer	President	Trustee	Secretary	Trustee	Vice President
	Agenda Item	Motion/Discussion	Beauvais	Collins	Fortuna	Lenaway	Meloeny	Miller
VI	Financial Issues and Reports Cont. 2. Approval of Vouchers	Beauvais moved and Lenaway supported motion to approve vouchers in the amount of \$88,525.72. MOTION CARRIED	Motion	Aye	Absent	Support	Aye	Aye
	3. Approval of Receipts	Beauvais moved and Lenaway supported motion to approved receipts in the amount of \$534,639.22. MOTION CARRIED	Motion	Aye	Absent	Support	Aye	Aye
VII	Report Of The President	Finance Committee will schedule a meeting prior to the next board meeting.						
		Personnel Committee is not having regularly scheduled meetings due to union negotiations.						
		Collins reminded the board members that a six month review is approaching for, Director, Valyi-Hax. The board needs to set up a process of how they want to handle it.						
VIII	Report From Friends of the Library	None						
IX	Director's Report	Valyi-Hax stated that the Public Library Conference in Philadelphia was informative and useful. Highlights included having one-on-one meetings with consultants, seeing the products available on the exhibition floor, and attending the many breakout sessions. The cost of the conference came in at slightly under budget. On March 23, Valyi-Hax attended a program sponsored by the Romeo Washington			•			25.2 × 4
		Chamber of Commerce called "State of the Community." Featured speakers were State Representative Pete Lund and State Senator Jack Brandenburg. The Michigan Library Association reported that the Education Subcommittee approved an \$800,000 increase for the Michigan eLibrary (MeL) and an increase of \$470,000 in state aid to libraries. The School Aid subcommittee reinstated \$3 million						• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
		in renaissance zone reimbursements that was eliminated in 2010. From the Michigan Library Association, "PPT elimination and phase out bills are expected to be introduced in the Senate April 17. Hearings in the Senate Finance Committee are expected to begin April 18. The current proposal appears to include a long-term phase out of the industrial PPT and elimination of the PPT for commercial businesses valued at less than \$40,000 annually. The legislation is expected to establish a fund for revenue that they hope will be available with the expiration of battery tax credits in 2016."						
		Valyi-Hax will attend a Director's Summit held by the Michigan Library Association on Monday, April 9.	,					

		VOTE					
		Treasurer	President	Trustee	Secretary	Trustee	Vice President
Agenda Item	Motion/Discussion	Beauvais	Collins	Fortuna	Lenaway	Meloeny	Miller
IX Director's Report Cont.							ĺ
Department Reports							ĺ
Adult Services	March was a busy month of programming for the Adult department. Kathy's Sea Monkeys band brought in 22 people and Glen's Great Lakes Ship Wrecks program had 28 people attend. The three other programs geared at seniors and veterans had attendance with numbers ranging between four and five people.						
	Heather had a Hunger Games book discussion netting 50 teens. Most of the teens were very enthusiastic about the talk and are looking forward to having another talk for the second and third books of the series. Teens who preregistered for the program earned a movie pass courtesy of the Romeo Movie Theatre.	:					
	Kathy's book group brought in 11 people.						
	Nine people were brought books through the library's outreach services.						
	Heather is working on obtaining grant money to help fund Family Fun Day scheduled this July. She has also been working hard getting vendors, performers, and accommodations lined up for the event as well.			;			
	Kathy represented the library at College Night at the Romeo Engineering and Technology Center. She saw over 100 students and their families, explaining scholarship information available at the RDL. It was a good place to showcase the Foundation Center's Grants for Individuals database that the library supports.						
Children's Services	In March, the Lego Club was attended by 37 children.						! !
	Wolcott Mills offered a free program sponsored by the Four County Foundation. The program, Pioneer Days, included families making butter, building log cabins, and playing with pioneer toys. 22 people enjoyed the visit.						
	They had their first Preschool Fair. They hosted the private preschools in our district. The three that attended were: Cross of Glory, Grace Lutheran and Little Lambs. Parents were able to ask questions of school representatives and schedule a visit. 30 people attended.						

			VOTE					
			Treasurer	President	Trustee	Secretary	Trustee	Vice President
	Agenda Item	Motion/Discussion	Beauvais	Collins	Fortuna	Lenaway	Meloeny	Miller
IX	Directors Report Cont.							
1	Department Reports Cont.							
	Children's Services Cont.	The Magical History Tour had five attendees discussing The Skystone by Jack Whyte.				:		
		Their cooperation with Macomb Family Services and the Literacy Playgroup is going to continue into May. This month they had a total of 92 people participate. This group is learning the facets of play and literacy with a sprinkling of parenting. They read a book, do a physical activity and a craft to reinforce words, letters and story patterns. If there is a meltdown with any child, the Family Services facilitator shows appropriate parenting techniques for that child's age range.			į			
		Their programming for the month was 10 programs with a total of 329 attendees.						
		They finished their storytime winter session with a total of six classes weekly. They have a Lapsit class, two Toddler Time classes and three Preschool classes. They had a total of 18 classes this month with a total of 185 participants.						
		They went to the schools twice this month with a monthly Croswell visit to see the ECSE classes (Early Childhood Special Education) and the Headstart and Four Families groups. The Headstart group is for financially disadvantaged preschoolers and Four Families are for preschoolers who are financially disadvantaged or high risk or both. Between the two visits, they met with 158 students.						
		They had 4,301 hits on their wikis.						
	, Kezar Branch	Kezar staff has been working on pulling all hardcover romance books to be relabeled as romance. They will be shifting and adding in all of the hardcovers with the paperback romance. This will allow patrons to browse one section and will also allow staff to keep up on romance series and authors since it will be in one place. They will also be adding back into the collection juvenile non-fiction. Many of these books are still in the basement at Kezar from the renovation in 2010. They are confident that adding the non-fiction back into the collection will increase patron usage, especially with Sumer Reading coming up. They will also be adding in more adult non-fiction from the basement and continue to weed the DVD collection.						

		•
April	11,	2012

	April 11, 2012	VOTE					
		Treasurer	President	Trustee	Secretary	Trustee	Vice President
Agenda Item	Motion/Discussion	Beauvais	Collins	Fortuna	Lenaway	Meloeny	Miller
Director's Report Cont. 1. Department Reports Cont. Kezar Branch Cont.	This month, Kezar will be hosting its Crochet Group and its book group, reading The Princess Bride by William Goldman. On the 14th, they will be hosting a Play-Doh party from 11:00-12:00. On the 18th, Amanda Moore kindergarten teacher, Hope Beringer, will be bringing her A.M. and P.M. classes to Kezar for their annual library visit. It is at this time that many of the kids get their first library card which gives the librarian time to talk to the kids and many of their parents about all the cool things the library has to offer. They are read stories, given a tour, told about the Summer Reading Program and then are left to look at and check out books. Saturday, May 19th is the 7th Annual Romeo Victorian Festival. Kezar and the Friends will be hosting a birthday party for Michigan from 10:00 A.M 1:00 P.M.	Боацуал	Outries	Totalia	Continue	inclosery	Milici
Technical Services	Michigan turned 175 this year and there will be a birthday cake and punch. Kids will be able to make ice cream and a birthday card. There is more information about the Festival at romeovictorianfestival.com. The Family Film Night showing of the Muppets on Wednesday, March 28th, was very successful with 70 people attending. There was a lot of positive feedback for the program and a showing of The Lorax is being planned for late July or early August. The March 24th showings of Tinker Tailor Soldier Spy had 35 people attend. The next Saturday films to be shown are War Horse and One for the Money on May 19th and Sherlock Holmes: A Game of Shadows, on June 16th. There are eBook help sessions scheduled for Monday, April 16th from 7:00 P.M. to 9:00 P.M. and Monday, May 14th from 7:00 P.M. to 9:00 P.M. A class for helping people learn all that their iPhones and Ipads are capable of is scheduled for Wednesday, April 26th at 6:00 P.M.		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
2. Special Report From Children's Services	Michelle Yochim, Manager of Children's Services, gave a report on her department. Between January and March, there have been 47 Storytime classes with 513 attendees. They have been partnering with Macomb Family Services and the Literacy Playgroup. Right now they are doing a playgroup and a nutrition class. In the past 3 months, they have had 12 sessions with them with 310 attendees. Other programs throughout the three months include Crafts for Holidays. They had a program called Cute and Cuddly Animals brought to them by zookeeper, Javon Stacks, from the Exotic Zoo. He brought rabbits from dwarf size to the large German rabbits. He also brought hedge hogs, chinchillas, ferrets and a kinkajou. 120 people enjoyed this show. In February, they had Washington's own Rosie Chapman who appeared as Harriet Tubman. Everyone enjoyed how she engaged the audience in role playing. Total programs over the last three months were a total of 24 with 684 attendees.						

			VOTE					
			Treasurer	President	Trustee	Secretary	Trustee	Vice President
	Agenda item	Motion/Discussion	Beauvais	Collins	Fortuna	Lenaway	Meloeny	Miller
IX	Director's Report Cont. 2. Special Report From Children's Services Cont.	Michelle concluded with a live demonstration of their wiki, which is now located on their web site. It is a project that both her and Jeanette Smith started three years ago. They are extremely proud that over the last three months, they have had 12,309 hits. Michelle stated that RDL owns every book cited on the lists throughout the wiki. She showed how when searching for a book, a graphic of the cover and a summary of the book is shown. She reviewed the homework site that is maintained by Bethanie Conners.						
		Collins asked if there would eventually be leveled reading and cited Schoolastic's process as an example. Michelle stated they preferred to not to use levels as children are sometimes at a higher or lower level than what the age would considered appropriate.						
		Meloeny asked how this wiki is being communicated. Michelle stated that once the new RDL web site was launched and they could easily link to it, their wiki went from 300 to 3,000 hits per month.						
		Meloeny felt there should be more eBooks for elementary level. Fannon stated that they are limited as to the selection of what can be order through Overdrive. The eBbooks available are currently listed on the RDL home page. Meloeny suggested that there be a link on the wiki to Overdrive listing all eBooks available.						
<u>.</u>	Old Bustiness			h- ·				
×	Old Business 1. Marketing Plan	Valyi-Hax stated that the library has received many completed surveys from our patrons. She congratulated the Circulation Department for winning the contest and collecting the most print surveys. She is now in the process of compiling the information for review at the May meeting.						
	2. Public Participation	Kathy Fannon invited everyone to World Book Night to be held on April 23rd from 7:00 P.M. to 8:30 P.M. There will be four authors coming to read and speak about the books. There will be refreshments and 40 books will be given away. Romeo District Library is one of 5,000 libraries across the nation participating. The evening is appropriate for the age group of teens and adults.		:				
		Domínic McLaughin stated that the Geek The Library shirts worn by the RDL staff during National Library Week received positive attention and feedback from patrons.						
XI	New Business 1. Waste Management Contract	Linda Schultz reviewed the library's current trash pickup contract with Waste Management and contacted two other vendors: Allied Waste and Rizzo. As of 4/6/12, Rizzo had not responded with a quote. Based on the information collected, Valyi-Hax stated that the library will stay with Waste Management with a three year contract as it is most economically beneficial.						

	April 11, 2012	VOTE					
		Treasurer	President	Trustee	Secretary	Trustee	Vice President
Agenda Item	Motion/Discussion	Beauvais	Collins	Fortuna	Lenaway	Meloeny	Miller
II New Business Cont.							
2. Revised 2011-2012 Budget	Due to changes in the way that the spending went through the fiscal year, it is necessary to amend the budget. Valyi-Hax provided the board with a Condensed Appropriation Financial Report and a Revised Budget to review. It was agreed to table any budget discussion until the Financial Committee had the chance to perform an initial review.						
	Miller moved and Meloeny supported motion to table budget discussion until Financial Committee performs an initial review. MOTION CARRIED	Ауе	Aye	Absent	Aye	Support	Motion
Current Retirees and Health Care	Two retirees are nearing 65 and will be eligible for Medicare. Valyi-Hax stated that the board needs to make a decision regarding future expenses. According to the 2002 Employee Manual (page 6B), "Health, dental and optical insurance coverage is provided to employees working 30 (thirty) hours or more. The benefits will be provided to eligible employees as detailed in the union contract for bargaining unit employees. Non-bargaining unit coverage is determined by the board of Trustees."						
	It was approved in January, 2011, to provide Kruse with coverage for 18 months. Need to verify when the 18 months expires and what coverage, if any, will be provided thereafter. This item will be on the May board meeting agenda.						
4. Negotiation Discussion	At 8:35 P.M., Beauvais moved and Lenaway supported motion to go into executive session for the purpose of fact finding in preparation for union negotiations. MOTION CARRIED	Motion	Aye	Absent	Support	Aye	Aye
	Motion to leave closed session at 10:02 P.M.						
II Adjournment	Meloeny moved and Miller supported motion to adjourn at 10:03 P.M. MOTION CARRIED	Aye	Aye	Absent	Support	Motion	Support